MINUTES OF THE SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING

HELD Tuesday 30th September 2025
Present:
Mrs Birmingham- Headteacher, 
Mrs Henderson-Pupil Support Manager
 Skyler Davies-Andersen Housecaptain
Anaya Kamran –Nightingale Housecaptain

Marty Rogers-Stephenson Housecaptain

Y5/6 Councillors- Kyla Fury, David Basceanu
-Ava-Jo Davies, Zain Tergaonkar
Y3/4 Councillors- Ria Gudimani
Pupil Parliament members- tbc
 Mrs Henderson started the meeting by reading the school prayer.
	
	Discussion
	Key Points for Action

	1.
	Apologies for absence
	All present

	2.
	Well-being Champions

	Well-being champions were chosen in July and finish their training next week. They will then be able to help pupils who need support during break/lunch times.

	3.
	Outdoor playground improvements
	Mrs Henderson explained to the children that the project was still on going, due to the cost of this, the playground has been split into phases. KS1 being prioritised for now. School have raised some funds towards this and are waiting for a decision from another charity mid-October. Hopefully school will then have enough money to start the next stage of the playground.

	4.
	Non-uniform days
	It was suggested that to raise money for school fund, we should hold 2 non-uniform days before Christmas. Instead of money children are encouraged to bring a bottle or chocolate to use at the tombola during our Christmas crafts café.
October- bring a bottle

November -bring a chocolate bar

Children agreed this was a good idea.

	5.
	End of half term disco
	Mrs Birmingham suggested we hold a disco on the last day of half term- 24th October during school time. This will take place in the afternoon.

Children agreed it will be free to enter but school can sell sweets, crisps, drinks during the disco. Parents can then choose if they want their child to bring in any money and how much.

Price list will be sent out to parents ahead of the disco.

Children were asked if they would like an entertainer or staff to do the disco. They wanted staff.

Suggestions of corners, pass the parcel, wrap up mummies for games.

	6.
	Attendance drive
	Kyla asked if school could hold a pyjama day- Mrs Henderson suggested that this could link in with the next attendance reward – movie afternoon and hot chocolate. Pyjamas optional.

	7.
	Reading awards
	One of the children suggested pens given instead of pencils as some children write with pens. Mrs Birmingham to liaise with Mrs Buckley.

	8.
	Football goals-KS2
	David asked about the goals on the playground being changed- not big enough. Mrs Birmingham said they are correct for the size of the pitch. Mrs Henderson reminded him that the pitch was supposed to be used for 5 a side football.

	9.
	Rails on playground
	Kyla and Zain mentioned the rails on the playground that children swing on- asking for them to be removed or used for something else. School will look at this but reminded them that children need to learn not to swing on them, as they have been told not to do this already.

	10.
	A.O.B
	Ava-Jo asked if Winter Wonderland would continue this year in the absence of Mrs Nickson and Mrs Mitchell.
Mrs Birmingham said this would carry on.

David asked if the netball posts could be moved out of the way of the football pitch. 

Staff to move these tomorrow.



	11.
	Next meeting:
	November tbc


